
 
 

Date Tuesday, 10 July 2007  

Venue Herne Hill Baptist Church, Half Moon Lane, SE24 

Start time 7.05pm 

Finish time 10.20pm 

In attendance Cllr Nick Vineall (Chair),  
Cllr Michelle Holford (Vice Chair) 
Cllrs, Toby Eckersley, Robin Crookshank Hilton, Kim 
Humphreys, Lewis Robinson and Jonathan Mitchell.  

Absent Cllrs James Barber and Richard Thomas 

Apologies received Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Cllrs 
James Barber and Richard Thomas.  
 
An apology for lateness was submitted on behalf of Cllr 
Lewis Robinson. 

Urgent items There were none. 

Members’ interests 
and dispensations 

None were declared. 
 

 

  



Public questions raised 
Q1 Tom White from the Southwark Pensioner Action group asked a question 

about the mental day care services/mental health emergency service and 
Felix post unit. 
 

A1 The response was that £6 mill. of capital spend has been allocated to 
Kings Coll. Hospital for mental care and some spent on A&E which will 
be implemented at various stages. 
 
Cllr Holford agreed to speak to officers in health & social care and 
provide feedback at the Sept 07 meeting. 
 

Q2 Mary Wallis submitted a soap box question concerning the public 
consultation undertaken recently on Underhill Road/ Melford Road road 
safety improvements – 
 
• What is the Council’s GIS database is and how it has been 

constructed? 
Since it does not contain all the addresses in the borough, how can it be 
deemed to be useful in seeking to gain the opinions of residents in cases 
of public consultation?  
 
• Underhill Rd/Melford Rd public consultation – does the Council accept 

that the results of the consultation cannot be deemed to be 
representative when a majority of the properties in the immediate 
surroundings of the junction were effectively disenfranchised since 
they did not receive the consultation documents.  (The Appendix to 
the report indicates that of the three properties on each side of the 
two roads forming the junction (i.e. 24 in all) only 5 received the 
consultation materials – 3 of which are made of rented flats with a 
relatively transient population) 

 
• Not all properties received the letter sent recently informing residents 

that work would be starting following consultation? 
 
• Summary of the public consultation on this issue was not available for 

the public to see on the Council website. 
 
• Has a written response been received following a meeting which took 

place between interested parties concerning the routing of the P13 
bus 

 
  

A2 The Chair said the above questions would be sent to officers to respond 

  



to and any written responses attached to the minutes agreement form. 

Q3 Vic Bisikor (Sydenham Hill residents) mentioned Woodvale were 
promised £20k for improvements – a decision made by TfL which he 
feels has little accountability if bids for schemes are made on behalf of 
the Council. 
 

A3 Follow up response to be provided by officers in traffic & transport. 
 

Q4 
 

Charlie Smith said DCC took a decision sometime ago about community 
council signs located around the borough.  As a result of a local protest 
the signs were then taken down – who was responsible for this? 
 

A4 Reply from Cllr Eckerlsey: was to write to the executive member for 
Regeneration (Cllr Thomas) in order to get a response. 
 

Q5 A resident spoke about a public question raised at 4 June 07 DCC 
meeting concerning parking spaces on the junctions of Frogley Rd, 
Archdale Rd & Crawthew Grove were removed by further white lines  
being painted to accommodate drop downs.  The suggestion was that 
double yellow lines should be placed at each junction. 
 

A5 Cllr Jonathan Mitchell (East Dulwich ward member) agreed to speak to 
Cllr Barber about this and report back on progress.  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Summary of the decision or action 
The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.   
 
The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible. 
 
Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with 
Beverley Olamijulo on 020 7525 7234 

 
 

Item 
number 

Summary of the actions and Decisions Action by

5. 
E 

Cleaner greener safer programme – Goose Green 
roundabout 
 
Following consultation on options for the new centrepiece for 
Goose Green roundabout, the results were discussed. 
 
DECISION:  
DCC agreed that it was recommended that a tree be planted at 
the Goose Green roundabout and for officers to liaise with 
stakeholders on this and advise on the most suitable species. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Chair 
 
 
Andrea 
Allen 

6. DECISION: 
Minutes of the Dulwich Community Council meeting held on 
the 4 June 2007 were approved as a true and accurate record 
of the meeting subject to amendments in relation to soap box 
questions/answers raised by Ken Hoole on Dulwich Hospital. 
 
CC clerk to amend and re-circulate. 
 

Beverley 
Olamijulo 

 

  



8. Deputations and petitions 
 
Herne Hill Traders – deputation  
 
DCC heard the deputation from representatives of Herne Hill 
Traders who felt that Norwood Rd has suffered as a result of 
neglect because they fallen in the gap between Lambeth and 
Southwark.  The deputation expressed concerns about on 
going drug dealing, street fighting, illegal trading (btw 3am to 
5am) and constant intimidation of local traders. 
 
The deputation urges the Council and Police to further invest in 
CCTV, more enforcement action on anti social behaviour, 
provide solar power/low energy lights to make it environmental 
sustainable for the area and ensure refuse is emptied on a 
regular basis. 
 
In response to questions to the deputation: 
The deputation would like to see more police presence (long 
term) and for the Council and Police got together to alleviate 
the problems in the area. 
 
Cllr Crookshank Hilton explained she had been in contact with 
the neighbouring Lambeth ward Cllr about these issues. 
 
Inspector Parrott said that there is a similar situation at Crystal 
Palace and advised that Southwark Police met with the 
Croydon Borough Commander recently about the above. He 
would endeavour to arrange liaison meetings between the 3 
SNT teams operating in Herne Hill.  
 
Members of the public were urged to log on to the Council 
website (licensing dept) if they had complaints about licensed 
premises and to report all noise nuisance; Visit: 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/CommunitySafety/  
Contact: Noise team on 020 7525 5777, Environment team on 
020 7525 7001 
 
DECISION: 
The deputation was received. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DCC 
members 

 

  

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/CommunitySafety/


9. Police update/community safety issues  
 
Sgt Parrott (SNT for Dulwich & Camberwell) was present to 
confirm that sergeants from the three wards would give an 
overview of what is happening in their wards. 
 
Sgt Colin Edge (SNT, College) advised that ward panel 
meetings are set every six weeks.  He urged those interested 
in being a ward panel member should leave their contact 
details with officers.  They would like the panels to represent 
people from diverse backgrounds e.g. age, ethnicity and 
religion and so forth. 
 
Sgt Edge reported on priorities for College ward: 

• Bellwood Estate, Sydenham Hill – animals escaping and 
biting people and causing a nuisance. 40 calls logged in 
two months now being reduced to five. 

 
• School dispersal – comm. safety officers disperse to 

move children on after school hours to avoid anti social 
behaviour.  Sgt spoke to Head at Kingsdale School 
dispersal of pupils. 

 
• Tackling antisocial behaviour – Glazebrook Estate.  

 
Sgt Jenkinson (SNT, Village) reported on ward priorities: 
 

• Late evening anti robbery patrols 
• School patrols during term time  
• Youth diversion – diary for school holidays  
• Dulwich park – e.g. bicycle theft, anti social behaviour, 

robbery and missing persons   
 
Sgt Jackson (SNT, East Dulwich) reported on ward priorities: 

• Burglaries – there has been a marked increase and 
more patrols were undertaken during the month of June.  
He confirmed two suspects had been arrested. 

• Vehicle crime – marked increase  
• Anti social cycling with scooters.  Two PCSOs on bikes 

to deal with the problem 
 
ACTION:  
Agreed that each SNT representative would have eight 
minutes allocated for future police/community safer updates. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



10. 
E 

Decisions of the Community Council fund 
 
DECISION:  
That the following community council fund applications were 
announced as approved by the DCC members: 
 
Organisation      Amount awarded 
Upland Rd Neighbourhood Assoc   £425 
St Stephen’s Church Social Committee  £700 
Pachamama @ Jaqs    £800  
Lively Minds      £1000  
Southern Housing Group Foundation  £500  
The London Epilepsy project    £475 
Barry Area Residents Assoc   £450 
Gumboots Comm Nursery    £400 
Pioneer African Caribbean Over 50’s Grp (Paco) 
       £550 
Southwark Muslim Council    £860 
Bangladeshi Welfare Assoc (SE)   £350 
Monday Health & Leisure     £800 
Dulwich Going Greener    £1000 
My Time Your Time     £250 
Young Friends of Dulwich Park   £500 
Dulwich Milan Assoc    £490 
Wellbeing Group     £500  
Herne Hill Forum     £1000 
Dulwich Park Friends    £1000 
Delawyk Residents Mgt Org Ltd   £500 
Christ Church (Youth & Children’s  
Work Cttee)      £150 
Kingswood Estate TRA    £1000 
Croxted Estate TRA     £1000 
Countisbury House Compact   £300 
 
 

 
 
DCC Cllrs

  



11. 
E 

Capital Investment Programme for retail parades  
 
Rickard O’Connell was present to introduce the item and 
outlined that approx £1.5 million capital funding has been 
identified for the next three years to deliver a programme of 
investment in local shopping parades.  
Final approval to be given to the executive member for  
Regeneration for consideration. 
 
DECISION: 
The report was noted. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13. Voluntary sector commissioning  
 
Officers were urged to take decisions on the quality of service 
provision rather than only the quality of the application for 
funding and to ensure they: 

• know how many use the service 
• know how popular it is 
• get views of local cllrs 

 
The chair passed on information from Trevor Precious – re. 
providers apparently omitted from the list. 
 
Simon Taylor agreed to speak to SAVO (outreach org) about 
those groups that are normally overlooked for funding and on 
support available in putting together bids. 
 
DECISION 
DCC notes presentation given by Camilla Sheldon (social 
inclusion) and agreed the commissioning priorities for each 
theme which are: 

• Area resources 
• Arts & culture 
• Community safety  
• Youth   

but Youth should be extended to cover 10 to 19 year olds. 
 

 

14. 
E 

2007/08 Cleaner greener safer – feasibility award  
 
DECISION: 
DCC allocates £10,000 to carry out investigation of proposals 
for 2007/08 Dulwich Cleaner greener safer programme. 
 

 
 
Andrea 
Allen 

  



15. 
E 

Members’ decisions  
 
Local Parking Schemes: Winterbrook Rd, Barry Rd, Goodrich 
Rd, Ashbourne Grove, Wood Vale & Pickwick Rd/Dulwich 
Village  
 
DECISION: 
DCC approved the local parking schemes for implementation 
subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hope 
Nabminya
/ 
Michael 
Herd 
 
 

 

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the 
minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate 
recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the 
Summary of Actions held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils 
Development Officer. 
 
 
Chair                                   Date 
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